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Tēnā koutou, 

It is hard to believe we are now in Week 8 of Term 2. It continues to be a busy time at Whenuapai School. There 
are several sporting events happening, lots of learning across the year groups and a lot of fun being had by our 
tamariki. 

Last week for our teachers only day, our teaching team attended the Kahui Ako professional development 
conference at Hobsonville Point Secondary School. The focus of the day was inclusive education and supporting 
teachers in implementing effective relationship-based, culturally responsive methods of teaching. It was an 
amazing day filled with lots of learning with over 400 attendees. Each workshop was focused on shaping an 
educational landscape that celebrates diversity, fosters excellence and navigates towards a brighter future for 
all ākonga/learners. 

This week is Pride Week. To support and acknowledge the focus of this week we will be celebrating: 

• Inclusion • Wellbeing • Diversity 

These attributes sit within our School Values and Learner Capabilities of Respect for Self and Respect for 
Others. We will continue to teach these aspects through classroom programmes including our Positive 
Behaviour for Learning (PB4L). 

Following on from Pink Shirt Day, we will continue to actively promote acceptance of differences and anti-
bullying to develop a culture where all students are included, visible, and valued. 

The activities that the tamariki will participate in will be age appropriate and will focus on the power of 
acceptance and inclusion. This may include: 

• Collaborative activities to develop teamwork & acceptance  • Problem solving challenges  

• Supportive conversations on inclusivity • Cooperative games 

• Art  • Shared reading of stories from a range of books available within our school library 

The focus of the activities is to help all tamariki feel safe within our kura and strengthen a sense of belonging. 
Creating an inclusive environment enables all students to feel physically and emotionally safe and supports the 
academic achievement and wellbeing of all our students. 

We will conclude the week with a Mufti Day on Friday, 16th June. 

A reminder that this Wednesday, 14 June, we are holding a Year 7/8 Curriculum Evening from 4.00 - 6.00pm. 
We would like to invite students and their whānau to this special evening to see and learn more about what we 
have to offer in our senior school. This is a wonderful opportunity to see our programmes in action and ask any 
questions that you may have. The evening is open to all year levels but highly recommended for families who 
have students currently in Years 5, 6 and 7. We look forward to seeing you there! 

At the end of this term, we will be saying farewell to Miss Melissa Parkins. A change in circumstances sees 
Melissa moving north to the Bay of Islands, and we are very sad to see her go. Melissa has been at Whenuapai 
School since 2021 and over the past two and a half years has been a wonderful teacher and team leader in the 
junior school. We thank her for her time, passion and dedication over this period. Melissa will be missed by 
both our tamariki and staff. We wish her all the very best for the future in the (hopefully) sunny North. 

At the start of Term 3 we welcome two staff members. Mrs Leanne Morrison-Jones who will be taking over 
Melissa’s class and Miss Bree Ward who will be opening a new, New Entrant classroom. Some of you may 
already know Leanne as she has previously worked at Whenuapai School. We are looking forward to Leanne 
and Bree joining the Whenuapai Team. 

Finally, this week, there has been some 
wonderful progress at the new Senior 
Campus on Trig Road, with majority of 
our buildings now being on-site.  

Have a wonderful week. 

Ngā mihi,  
Adam Cels 
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SPORTS 
North Harbour Harcourts and Co 

Rippa Rugby 
The first rippa rugby competition for Whenuapai School 
students in Years 3-6 was held on Thursday, June 1st 2023.  

The students played at Moire Park and travelled by bus to 
and from the venue. We had three teams represented 
who were the Orions, Spitfires and the Lancasters.  

The weather started a bit wet and overcast but in the end 
the sun came out and made for ideal playing conditions 
and all three Whenuapai teams played extremely well.  

The students are working towards developing and 
demonstrating our school values across the course of the 
two tournaments. The performance improvements in 
utilising space and moving the ball through passing was 
evident across all teams. Our players, new to the sport, are 
now showing improved application, knowledge and 
understanding of the game and they are showing a strong 
commitment to improving which is exciting to see.  

We look forward to the next tournament on Thursday 
20th July.  

A special thanks goes to all parents that organised and 
prepared their child for the event. A personal thank you 
to the team leaders who were Sarah Harrison, Phil 
Collins and Scott Uren. The school appreciates your 
support and acknowledges the value you have given 
each of our students and teams in your roles.  

Lastly a big cheers and thankyou to all the students. You 
made it a great day! The second and final tournament 
festival will be held on Thursday 20th July 2023. We look 
forward to another great day and the students 
improving on their performances. 

 
 

 

Dates for your diary …. 

Wed – 14 June 
4-6pm Year 7/8 Curriculum Evening 

Wed – 28 June 
Year 5-8 NW Hockey 

Wed – 14 June 
6.00pm Board Meeting 

Fri – 30 June 
Last day of Term 2 

Thurs – 15 June 
NW Year 5&6 Football 

Mon  – 17 July 
First day of Term 3 

Fri – 16 June 
Pride Week – Mufti Day 

Thurs – 20 July 
Year 3-6 Rippa Rugby Festival 

Mon  – 19 June  
Knowledge-a-thon 

Tues – 1 Aug 
Year 7/8 NW Netball  

Wed – 21 June 
Kahu Team – Takeaway Wed 

Wed – 2 Aug 
Tough Guy and Gal Challenge 

sKids Before and After School Care 

 

CLICK HERE TO BOOK 

WRITING MODERATON 

Our teachers have been working hard to 
moderate writing across the school. Here 
they are engaged in a whole school project to 
ensure consistency across all year levels. We 
have noticed a massive improvement since 
we implemented the writer's toolbox 
programme and we are really proud of your 
children's progress!  

Watch out for Hero goal updates coming out 
in the next few weeks. 

  

 

https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/19-sKids-Whenuapai-3-to-13-July-2023-Term-2-Holiday-Programme
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The Auckland Regional Dental Service (ARDS) is a Te Whatu 
Ora-operated service, which provides free dental care to 
children across the greater Auckland areas.  

In order to prevent any eligible children missing out on 
receiving free dental care, ARDS is cross-checking their own 
records with school rolls. 

For our children’s better oral health and wellbeing, our 
school roll will be shared with the service as required. To 
find out more information about ARDS, please visit 
ards.co.nz or call 0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 
 

 

 

 

 

2023 Parent Handbook 

There is a Parent Handbook available on our school  
website with lots of useful information. You can check  

it out by clicking on the following link: 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/ 

 

 

 

NorthWest Rewards Schools 2023 

 

Shop & vote to help Whenuapai School win cash!  

For every $1 you spend, you will receive 1 point. 

Voting is open now - 12 June – 16 July 2023 

 

Click here for a free assessment and trial lesson. 

 

 

 

CLICK HERE 

To join our  
Whenuapai School  

parents page  

mailto:northwest@numberworks.com
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/
https://northwestshoppingcentre.co.nz/whats-on/rewards/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__numberworksnwords.com_nz_free-2Dassessment_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=CWkH-wajQ_4TRxe4PkE8WKWkgt6vgp_g9m0S7eefatg&m=bP4p4eI9dd9l_xkroRjNRE0jMrOK38WroESsoh4DRwyg7bQAf-FyduTv8sDum73l&s=_mjLGaXp9xUA0o_176Lc15PiD8b-QwVF7y46AlAT4Q4&e=
https://www.facebook.com/groups/222730558276603/?ref=share&mibextid=NSMWBT

